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Ethics

The Second Recall Campaign

Q. The mayor survived a recall campaign two years ago, and a new petition has just qualified for a second recall campaign. The town manager has learned that a town employee signed the petition, and he believes this is an inappropriate political activity. A labor attorney for the union disagrees. She says that the town’s charter and the personnel manual do not ban such political activities by employees.

But the town attorney sees the legal issues differently. He says the employee did violate the standards set out in the town’s personnel manual. What are the ethical responsibilities of the town manager in this situation? The last recall election was disruptive to the town and slowed momentum on many of the town’s initiatives.

A. While the employee may have violated the standards in the personnel manual, he could still prevail in a protracted legal battle if this goes to court. A judge or jury could determine that the employee was exercising his constitutional rights and give that more weight than the town’s behavioral standards.

Because the employee is not an ICMA member, this matter cannot be pursued as an ethical violation of the ICMA Code of Ethics. Alternatives to legal action include employee counseling and ethics training for all town employees to reinforce the values and behaviors that can strengthen the town’s reputation and build public trust.

